

Committee Meeting

Monday 20th May 18.30 - 19.30

Primrose Hill Community Association

Attending Chair: Geoff Stilwell, Minutes: Steven Edwards,

George Coulouris, Jean Dollimore, Helen Vecht, Simon Pearson, Rachel Wrangham, John Chamberlain

Apologies Berwyn Rutherford, Sean Howes, Paul Allen, Meade McCloughan

1. Minutes of 15th April 2019 meeting

- The minutes were approved.

2. Matters arising from the minutes

- John: Rory Power (TfL) talked to Max Lyne (Camden) re Euston Circus (re issue of non-provision of a through-route for cyclists while the road is closed for HS2 works). Rory would draw up some proposals. The problem seemed to indicate "A lack of joined up thinking between TfL & Camden"
- Kings Boulevard: we heard from Argent that they no longer intend to use shared space on the Boulevard; no decision has yet been made as to whether to signalise the crossing from Kings Boulevard to Granary Square at Kings Cross.

3. Bike Week Events

- a. **Bike Breakfast: Wed 12th June 8-10 am:** John C had talked to Paul Davis & Richard Riddle (Camden) about bike week and specifically with regard to the 'bike breakfast'.

We prefer a new location: Judd Street outside Town Hall, provided that the space is available. Would there be enough cyclists compared to the usual Ossulston route - or are the new Midland cycle tracks making an impact already?

Action: Rachel + John to monitor no. of cyclists on Ossulston St and Pancras Rd

- b. **Ride round Camden** - Sun 16th June
Police support? Geoff & John to follow up
Publicity (leaflets at breakfast)
Get Westminster to help?
- c. **Infrastructure Ride.** Sun 9th June. George agreed to lead.

4. Upcoming LCC Events

- a. LCC support for Fridays For A Future (Climate Strike On A Bike)
- b. LCC want people to have bikeability training before taking on marshal training
- c. LCC Campaigner conference 8 June

7. Any Other Business

- a. Hammersmith Bridge - Steven attended meeting re campaign to continue walking / cycling access with restrictions remaining in place for motor vehicles. Options for people travelling from Barnes to Hammersmith include Pedi-cab etc to provide a (shuttle) service.
- b. SIL money to close Dartmouth Park Hill - John commented that this should really be Roads money

General Meeting - AGM minuted separately

Next Meeting

Monday June 17th, 18.30 - 19.30, Primrose Hill Community Centre. Chair Steven